GLOUCESTERSHIRE AIRPORT CONSULTATIVE COMMITTEE MEETING Thursday 21st February 2019

Present – 12 members + 1 representative from Gloucestershire Airport (GAL) + Minutes Secretary

Apologies - received from 4 Members

The minutes of the meeting held on 15th November 2018 were approved and signed as a true copy.

The current Chairman and Vice Chairman were re-appointed for the next 12 months.

Consultative Committee Matters

The membership of the GACC will be reviewed to ensure appropriate representation.

Airport Memorial Update

The Vice Chairman summarised progress to date. Funding is still required to complete the project.

Airport Management Matters

The representative of Gloucestershire Airport reported that Prior Permission Required (PPR) for arrivals was being introduced on 1st March 2019. This allows the airport to brief prospective visitors regarding the operational status.

The representative of Gloucestershire Airport reported that the radar would be back on line during the summer period. Controllers will need to be re-validated.

Environment and Noise

There were 23 noise complaints received for the 3 months from November 2018 to January 2019.

Noise complaints

November 2018	8 Complaints	5 Down Hatherley
		1 Gloucester Road
		2 Churchdown
December 2018	7 Complaints	1 Bamfurlong Lane
		2 Gloucester Road
		3 Churchdown
		1 Longlevans
January 2019	8 Complaints	Bamfurlong Lane
		Gloucester Road

The representative of Gloucestershire Airport stated that Gloucestershire Airport have withdrawn from the ADS-B trials.

Planning Applications

Part of land in the undershoot area of runway 22 is for sale. It is heavily safeguarded and protected

The plans for student accommodation for Skyborne have been approved.

Airport Security

The representative of Gloucestershire Airport stated that there were no security issues to report.

Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Thursday 21st May 2019 at 1800 hrs